
Solo Banana Retreat - Day 5 (Full Day) 
 

 

 

 

 

 

Woke up this morning at 3:30am because had to pee and decided to do a sit. 

 

 

 

O 

Sit #1 - 20 min (In tent in the dark) 

 

Something about the night that always brings this silence and strong energy and makes 
it easier to connect if one isn’t falling asleep. Turned off all the lights and had 
eyes open and closed for some time. There is this aliveness that resides in the dark 
space that intrigues me. Just sat and did nothing. 

 

End of sit. 

O 

 

 

 

 

Got up again at 6:25 am and ventured to the dune near me to see the sun rise. The 

clouds were blocking most of it and it was still chilly so just stayed for like 10 

min .Ate a banana on the way. 

 

After coming back, decided to go back to sleep and eventually got up around 9 45 am 

and did a sit. 

 

 

 

 

 



O 

Sit #2 - 30 min (In the tent) 

 

During this sit this realization came about how many times we just go straight into 
mental activity and never really take a moment to observe this sophisticated machine. 
This is why like to now start off the day with some kind of sit before doing things 
because it helps arrange the energies in a particular way. We like getting ready 
physically, it's nice to as well get ready by observing what is going on in the 
system before just using the machine or being used by it. Many times in the morning 
the mind just goes straight into overdrive and mostly all getting ready activities 
are done automatically and not in a conscious manner. Even if doing the same things 
in the morning it's nice to put some consciousness into the act. 
 

End of sit. 

O 

 

 

 

 

Went outside boiled some water and ate 3 bananas. 

 

 

Banana Feel Check 
 

Still feel good. A bit heavier in the stomach today as haven't really gone to poop 

much while eating these bananas. Been peeing like crazy though. Other than that 

though still feel energized, and mood is good. Had a thought today about how nice it 

would be to drink a moringa almond hot chocolate but it passed quick. Also, was 

thinking about what would like to eat on Friday but nothing really seems to come in 

mind. There is no annoyances that have to continue to just eat bananas and drink 

water with the occasional lemon slice. 

 

Its sunny today so decided to go do a sit facing the sun. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



O 

Sit #3 - 40 min (Dune overlooking the forest) 

 

Sat down directly facing the sun and closed my eyes and just absorbed the wonderful 
energy. Haven't seen any sun really this week and the warmth that it is radiating is 
very much appreciated. Didn’t focus on anything really but just to sit and connect 
to the sun and be present with what is. Eventually got consumed by thoughts cause now 
that its sunny can go do yoga by the water and that kept coming up and couldn’t 
really refocus much. 

 
End of sit. 

O 

 

 

 

 

.After the sit went to the bathroom because needed to go and just did the typical 

wake up routine. When came back, packed my bag, changed, and headed to the dunes by 

the water to do some yoga.  

 

As got to the dunes this sense of awe came over me and filled my being with this 

amazement for this magical place. The sun, plus the location, plus the beauty, plus 

the peace just made it absolutely wonderful. 

 

 

 

 

O 

1 hr - Yoga by the water 

 

Felt really grateful to be able to do this as the past days didn’t look so 
promising. Was very present during the practice and enjoyed it. The sun was warm so 
didn’t have to wear a shirt.  Felt clear headed during the practice and was able to 
focus and breathe deeply into each posture. 

 

End of yoga. 

O 



 

 

 

 

After yoga found a spot on the dune to do a sit but first ate 2 bananas. 

 

 

 

 

 

O 

Sit #4 – 1 hr 10 min (Dune overlooking the water) 

 

This sit probably was the most filled with thoughts. Was able to get present, but 
seemed like a tone of energy was being taken into thoughts and mind processes. Mostly 
it was just random ones about anything. No real deep realizations came up. Seems like 
cant get any lately. Was able to observe with focus at some moments, but after 
sometime the mind would come in and distract. 
 
Sometimes get confused with what it is that am doing? Why am I meditating so much and 
is there a point?  
 
I mean I feel peace but at the same time there is still this sense of missing 
something which is why I know it isn’t right because at each moment everything is 
perfect and nothing is missing when one is beyond the mind. At times though am 
sabotaged into wanting some feeling or state. This is all very tricky and sometimes 
can really get to you. 
 
Now that am writing this feel like am just confusing myself a lot of trying to get 
somewhere when I know I am already there.  
 

End of sit. 

O 

 

 

 

 

Going back now to the site to make a smoothie and just relax. Drank the 3 banana 

smoothie. 

 

 



Banana Feel Check 
 
Still am feeling pretty good. Would be nice to eat something different than bananas, 

but there aren't any real cravings for something different. 

Did an hour of yoga in the sun and sat in the sun for another 1hr and 30 min and 

still am feeling decent. Feel some sensations in the stomach cause just drank that 

smoothie maybe too fast. No headaches though or anything else to really report. 

Morale is still pretty decent although it's getting tough s bit since it's been 5 

days almost of being alone, not talking to anyone, not using my phone (except for 

journaling, photos, and the night video. Turned to airplane mode and haven't really 

been tempted to go and turn it on) eating just bananas, and it's been cold and rainy 

except for today so can’t really ask for too much more of myself. 

 

 

This is the 4th day of eating bananas. 

 

 

 

 

 

O 

Sit #5 - 50 min (Mystical tree) 

 

This was by far the most powerful sit this whole trip. Was able to break through the 
mind and touch something really deep and it's still moving my being, it's like I was 
able to totally surrender finally, not just on the mind level but this time totally 
let go and just allow something beyond me to grab control. Can still feel this at the 
moment as am writing this. It's feels like this field that is alive and vibrating in 
the background. Mostly remember saying surrender and allow truth to take you no 
matter what happens. Used the breath to kill the ego, since the in is life and the 
out is death, so took some really deep in breaths and during the out breaks said I 
surrender and am ready to die. My head tilted back and just kept letting go. Had my 
eyes closed and was totally in this experience as opposed to many other previous 
meditations when just was there but still on the mind level. 
 
Wow, for the first time in a long time, have touched this total surrender experience. 
It feels so freeing and the energy that comes with it is very blissful. Am extremely 
grateful that this experience has come again. 
 

End of sit. 

O 



Banana Feel Check 
 

Have been farting a lot lately, guess it’s due to the fact that haven’t been 

needing to go to the bathroom very often. Other than that still am feeling good  

 

 

Ate a banana and decided to go do another sit. 

 

 

 

 

O 

Sit #6 - 30 min (By the water) 

 

This time went to sit by the water and just observe the sun setting and suddenly 
started feeling down. Not sure why but just had these thoughts all of a sudden come 
up about what is the point of doing any of this work. Just observed the thoughts and 
just sat there allowing whatever was to be.  It seems because had this high just 
before that now hit a low or at least the mind maybe came in and started fueling 
itself on the fact that can’t reach that deep connected state at every sit.  

 
End of sit. 

O 

 

 

 
 

Came back to the campsite and started setting up the fire, prepared a lemon water, 

got the night stuff prepared and ate a banana. 

 

 

End of day 5. 

 


